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PSCA Meeting 09/25/2009 
 
Location: Blue Ridge Sportsmen’s Club 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:01p.m. by President Clyde Keller. 
 
Attendance: Clyde Keller, Rodger Becker, Steve Stambaugh, Jeff Lutz, Steve 
Zimmers, Rob Crow and Randall Tinsley were board members in attendance.  Club 
representatives Warren Kerstetter and Amy Crow were also in attendance. 
 
Minutes: Steve distributed copies of the meeting minutes.  All attendees were given 
time to review the previous minutes.  Rob motioned to accept the minutes as 
presented.  The motion was 2nd by Jeff, with all in favor. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Jeff distributed and reviewed the year end treasurer’s report.  Jeff 
will check on whether the invoice for the SCTP trophies was paid or not?  After 
discussion settling that one discrepancy, Rob made a motion to accept the treasurer’s 
report.  The motion was 2nd by Steve Zimmers, with all in favor. 
 
Old Business: 
Budget:  The attendees had a brief discussion regarding the number of registered 
targets being shot and the target incentive program.  Once again the officers expressed 
their dismay over the clubs lack of advertising of the program.  Clyde and Steve will 
work on a poster to advertise the program which will be distributed to the clubs.  Rob 
recommended using PSCA funds to pay for an ad in the Sporting Clays magazine to 
advertise the PA State Championship.  There was a discussion over the cost 
justification vs. the increase in attendance.  The board will continue to consider the 
idea with possibility of sharing the cost with sponsors.  Rodger made a motion to 
accept the proposed budget as presented.  The motion was 2nd by Steve Zimmers, with 
all in favor. 
 
National Delegate Update:  Robert Crow, Scott Sipple, Randall Tinsley, Steve 
Edmondson and Bob Saunders were elected as the PA NSCA National Delegates for 
2010/11.  All the Executive Committee balloting issues and voting results are listed on 
the NSCA website. 
 
New Business: 
Registered Shoot Schedule Proposals:  The board had a discussion of 2 proposals 
presented by Rob Crow.  Proposal #1 was to have an initial deadline for clubs to 
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submit their shoot dates.  There would then be a 2-3 week period for the clubs to work 
out any scheduling conflicts before the yearly schedule is finalized.  The officers felt 
this was the process that was already being utilized with the clubs not reviewing any of 
the information included in the club packets sent by the PSCA every year or showing 
any effort to work out shoot conflicts on their own. 
Proposal #2 was presented to the board by Rob Crow.  It was a breakdown of the 
weekends from April through October, excluding the weekends taken by the 3 PSCA 
Shoots.  The weekends available to have shoots would alternate between the PA 
Eastern and Western Zones, with each zone being allowed to have a registered shoot 
on alternating weekends.  The board had a discussion over the proposal and how we 
would handle scheduling shoots which have already been established by clubs and held 
for multiple seasons.  The board recommended getting input from all the member 
clubs who have any registered target events scheduled before proceeding with any final 
changes.  Rob offered to pay for mailing the proposal to all the clubs in question.  Rob 
will send out the proposal to the clubs on behalf of the PSCA board and forward all 
responses to the board prior to the next meeting. 
 
Future Meetings:  Tentatively scheduled for 10/23 at Blue Ridge with club packets 
and referee re-certification of the board to be discussed.  All PSCA shoot criteria 
proposals will be discussed at the January meeting. 
  
Meeting Adjournment: Steve Zimmers motioned to adjourn the meeting.  The 
motion was 2nd by Rodger, with all in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:16p.m. 
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